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Congratulations, Ginny Warren!
2013 Skeet Shooting Ladies Honor Squad

 Ginny has only been shooting for less than 4 
years and has an average increase of .0592 to best 
high ladies 
shooters . 
She 
credited 
her success 
to coaching 
from 
various 
GPGC 
shooters 
that have 
helped her 
develop 
her own 
winning style. She has turned in a high of 95 in the 
12, 20 and .410 gauges and a 99 in 28 gauge. Way to 
go Ginny!

G.P.G.C./G.P.S.D.C.

May 2013
Phone (972) 641-9940 (leave message)

www.gpgc.net

 OMG, we had all five fields filled with shooters for 
the club shoot on April 7th. We shot 50 12-gauge; 50 
28-gauge; and 50 trap.

12 Gauge had 21 shooters:

  A1 Will Chism - 48
  B1 Brad Fitzgerald - 47
  B2 Randy Walhood - 47
  C1 Adam Roberts - 47
  D1 Brian Roberts - 46

 There was a good shoot off between Brad and Randy. 
They went several rounds before a bird was dropped!

28 Gauge had 19 shooters:

  A1 Jeff Zwiebel - 49
  B1 Richard Kummer - 47
  C1 Ed Crater - 33

Trap had 13 shooters:

  A1 Will Chism - 45
  B1 Adam Roberts - 41
  C1 Gerald Evatt - 39
  D1 Ted Shaw - 40

 The next club shoot will be Saturday, May 11th. We will 
be shooting 50 12-Gauge, 50 Doubles, and 50 Trap.The 
weather should be good, so please come out and shoot in 
the club shoot.  Just remember it will be on a SATURDAY!!!

     Ginny

Ginny and Jay Warren
Jayw7@verizon.net     ginleew@netzero.com

Mark Schuchmann Greg Minteer

Welcome New Members!Welcome New Members!
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May 2 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet Instruction
May 2 - 7:30 ON GPGC Board of Directors Meeting
May 9 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet Instruction 
May 11 - Noon Club Skeet Shoot
May 12 - MOTHER’S DAY
May 16 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet Instruction
May 18 - 1:00 PM PUBLIC DAY
May 19 - 1:00 PM Club Sporting Clays
May 23 - 5:30 PM Beginners Skeet Instruction
May 24 - 7:00 PM NRA Shotgun Workshop
May 25 - 8:00 AM NRA Shotgun Workshop
May 25 - 9:00 AM .22 Pistol Metallic Silhouette Match
May 25 - 9:00 AM Kids Shoot, Start with Shotgun
May 26 - 8:00 AM NRA Shotgun Workshop
May 27 - MEMORIAL DAY
May 30 - 5:30 PM End Beginners Skeet Instruction

 Grand Prairie Education Committee
 972-641-9940 (leave message)

Education
Classes for 2013

 Youth Shoot Schedule 2013

 Every 4th Saturday of the month we get together with 
our up and coming shooters. The youth shoot is for 8 to 17 
year olds. During the cooler months, we begin our shotgun 
shooting at 10 am and move to the rifle range at 1 p.m. 
(October through April). Once the sun starts to get warmer, 
we move each event up an hour to 9 a.m. for shotgun and 
12 noon.
  May 25  June 22
  July 27  August 24
  September 28  October 26
 ** November 23 ** December 28  
 
 ** For these 2 months we have 1 shoot and schedule 
it based on availability.  The date will be e-mailed in 
November.
 For more information or to be added to the Youth Shoot 
e-mail list please contact Don Yeandle at (817) 825-2535 or 
don@extramile2.com.

Student Classes
July 8-11-13
August 5-8-10
September 3 - Tues 5-7

Instructor Workshops (Open to the Public) 

October 7-10-12
November 4-7-9
December 2-5-7

May 24-25-26 N.R.A. Shotgun
June 14-15-16 T.P.W.D,
July 26-27-28 T.P.W.D.
September 20-21-22 N.R.A.  R,S,O,

The Beginners Skeet will run every Thursday 
through May. Last evening will be May 30th.

Beginners Skeet

Upcoming Events
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The Silhouette Shoots will be held the 4th 
Saturday of each month. We set up at 8:00 AM 

and begin the shoots at 9:00 AM.

 May 25 Aug 27 Nov 23
 June 22 Sep 28 Dec 28
 July 27 Oct 26 
 

Bullseye Pistol Matches will be held
every Thursday at 6:00 PM

Match directors:
Dan Brown - drdanbrown@att.net
Jim Wilson - jkw948@yahoo.com 

.22 Pistol Metallic Silhouette.22 Pistol Metallic Silhouette
and Bullseye Pistol Matchesand Bullseye Pistol Matches

2013 Schedule2013 Schedule

Recipe
 Corner

By Elizabeth Knicely from food.com

Ingredients
1 lb venison steak, cubed
1/2 teaspoon all purpose Greek seasoning
1/4 teaspoon steak seasoning
1 (16 ounce) bottle Italian salad dressing
1/2 cup jalapeno pepper, slices
10 slices bacon, cut in half
Toothpick, soaked in water

Directions

1. Season the venison meat with Greek 
seasoning and steak seasoning. Place in a 
bowl, and pour in enough Italian dressing 
to cover. Refrigerate for at least 2 hours to 
marinate, but preferably overnight.
2. Preheat the grill for medium heat. 
Drain the marinade from the meat, and 
discard the marinade. Place a slice of 
jalapeno on top of a piece of meat, then 
wrap with a slice of bacon. Secure with a 
soaked toothpick. Repeat with remaining 
meat.
3. Grill the deer poppers for 15 to 20 
minutes, turning occasionally to brown the 
bacon. Serve and enjoy!

Deer Poppers

 Last Monday, April 22, 2013, longtime 
gun club member, ROB DUNN 
passed away after a long battle 
with cancer.
 Rob was primarily an 
avid golfer but loved to shoot a 
round of skeet as well. He was 
one of the fi rst Monday night 
shooters many years ago and 
will be missed by many.

In Memoriam

Where do I shoot???
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 It was a beautiful Saturday morning and 7 
shooters  came out to participate in the 4th 
Saturday pistol match. Joe Maldonado and Jack 
Grabbe were guest shooters.
 There are two classes of shooter, one with 
scoped pistols and the the other is open sights. 

The yellow 
targets vary 
in range 
from 15 yds 
to 25 yds. 
and several 
at 50 yards. 
There are 

12 stations with 
5 targets at each 
for a total of 60 
and each shooter 
has 10 shots per 
station. The little 
yellow chickens 

are elusive 
and the 
target has 
to clear the 
stand for a 
count.
 
When the 
gun smoke 
cleared Jim 
Grabbe 

was the scoped winner with a 55/60 but Mike 
Horton was right behind with a 54/60.
 Jim Wilson used his TC with peep sights to 
control the open sights division with a 54/60.
This competition is great fun. Everyone is invited 
so come out and enjoy a Saturday morning at the 
range.

b if l S d i d

.22 cal. Pistol Silhouette Shoot.22 cal. Pistol Silhouette Shoot
March 2013March 2013

The Report from

The Registered Line
 Greeting dudes and dudettes. The 
National Skeet Shooting Association has 
announced its 2013 Honor Squad, and 
am proud to share the news that two 
GPGC members, Ginny Warren and Glea 
Davis, made the five member Ladies Team.  
Selection to the Honor Squad is based on 
shooting the concurrent standard and highest 
average increase over the previous year.  Have 
a look at Ginny’s and Glea’s smiling faces in 
the April edition of Skeet Shooting Review.  
Great shooting you two!
 Meanwhile at the Paxton Arms 
Metroplex, Dallas Gun Club (4/19-21), 
Mother Nature packed up the spring weather, 
delivering cold, breezy conditions for Doubles 
on Friday, followed by a good measure of 
windiness the following two days. The wind 
was Jon McDonald’s friend, he rocked the 
Metroplex, winning AA HOA by shoot-off 
with a 393. He also got Runner-Up in the 
28GA event by shooting one of only two 
100’s in that gun, as well as AA1 in the .410 
bore (99 by SO). Shoot sponsor and longtime 
GPGC member Robert Paxton won 3rd 
overall in the HOA with a 394, by edging out 
Billy D. Williams in his shoot-off. Robert also 
claimed 3rd in the 28GA event by besting a 
half dozen others who had all shot 99’s. Tom 
Sipe won B1 in the 12GA by beating 3 other 
98’s, Mike Gershick won B1 in the 20GA with 
the lone 98, and Mary DiGiovanni won B1 
outright in the .410 with a 97.
 Ladies and gentlemen, this report is 
skimpy because all of you are resting on your 
laurels. Let me know what you’ve been up to; 
the confidentiality of sources is respected. 

  maryannjenkins@me.com
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Sat. - May11 - Noon Sun. - June 9 - 9 AM 
Sun. - July 7 - 9 AM Sun. - Aug. 4 - 9 AM 
Sun. - Sept. 8 - 9 AM Sun. - Oct. 6 - Noon  
 Sun. - Nov. 3 - All Day 

February shoots through October will be 3 event 
shoots. February 10th will be 50 - 12ga.skeet, 50 - 
12ga. Doubles and 50 trap targets. November 3rd will 
be an all day event 4-gun club championship.

New Directors: Jay Warren and Ginny Warren - 
jayw7@verizon.net and ginleew@netzero.com

Club Skeet Schedule 2013

Sporting Clays Matches Schedule

2013

No matter your
skill set, take your
game to the next
level with GSC!

Whether you want to improve your
league scores or want more consistency
in your competitive game, let the World
Champ help you achieve your goals.

Give Paul a call at 985-966-5450,
sign up individually or with a buddy
and get your game on target!

May 19th - 1:00 PM July 21st - 1:00 PM
August 18th - 1:00 PM October 20th - 1:00 PM  
 November 17th - 1:00 PM

No shoot in June, September or December
Jason Foshea, fosheajason@hotmail.com

Ginny Warren giving an autographGiGiGiGiinnnnyy WWWWWaWarrrrenen ggiiiiiviviiiiiningg anan aa ttututogograra hhhhhphph

Terry, Glenn and Scott
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April Club Shoot

Ginny, Bill and Gene

Gene Wills at sta 4 with Bill pulling

Dan, Kerry, Mike, Donny and Darian in 
foreground

Randy bearing down on sta. 6 Richard, Bobby, Jeff (and Randy hiding) Keeping score, Adam, Andy and Ken

Ginny Warren Ginny shooting 28 ga, club skeet shoot Club Shoot, Jeff, Randy, Bobby and 
Richard

Ginny, Brad and Chris Brad Fitzgerald

Kerry, Ginny, Linda and Jay
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 What better way to honor a long time veteran 
of skeet and World War II than to hold a first class 
skeet shoot? There could not 
have been a better place 
to host this event than the 
Grand Prairie Gun Club. 
What they lack in size is far 
outweighed by the effort that 
this member-owned club puts 
into an event. If you have 
never been to this club, you 
have missed one of the best 
venues in skeet for targets, 
food and hospitality.
 Upon arrival at the 
club on Friday, I was amazed 
to see old 8mm film clips 
of the history of Penny’s 
shooting career that looked 
to go back deep into the last 
century. The gun of choice 
back then looked to be a 
Model 12 pump gun that 
all seemed to use with great 
proficiency. These pictures 
also showed the three 
generation shooting legacy of 
the Penwell family. Certainly, 
there have been lots of three 
generation shooters, but 1 
am talking about all three 
generations shooting together 
at the same time. Penny, Randy, Josh and Lonny...
now, that is rare. Even 
though I saw the Ratcliffe 
family at this shoot, up close 
and personal, Jeff Ratcliffe 
about wore me out in the 
12-gauge senior shootoff 
and his son, Jonathan, wore 
everyone out at the shoot 
by winning the 410 outright 
with no shootoff. But the 
one to watch out for is junior 
shooter Jake Ratcliffe, who 
came in third in the 410 
event. That’s all we need is 
another talented junior shooter in Texas kicking the old 
folks around.
 We all know that when you go to a shoot in 
Texas in the spring, there is a good chance you may 

A Grand Prairie Salute to Penny Penwell

be in a high wind situation. Well, a lot of skeet purists 
tend to stay home, but the tough ones come out to 

shoot in any condition. The charge into 
the wind was led by the Captain of the 
Texas First Team Van Boemer, who won 
a long shootoff against Pat Byrne for the 
12-gauge title. Notable performances were 
put in by Clay Baldwin in both the 28 and 
20-gauge with veteran Richard Karstetter 
and Jonathon McDonald pushing him all 
the way. The wind was blowing so hard 
during the 20-gauge shootoff, competitor 
Jeff Nekuza was so focused on the moving 
targets, he had no idea that he won third 
place, which brought some chuckles from 
his friends.

 There was very little laughter in these 
shootoffs because of the severe movement 

of the targets. I think the quote from 
Shakespeare that “he who jests at scars 
never felt a wound” came into play, as 
there were a lot of wounded in the crowd 
of spectators. Nothing but respect was 
shown for those that showed up for the 
HOA shootoff, Pat Byrne, CH, Jonathon 
McDonald, RU, Clay Baldwin and Van 
Boemer.
 Skeet is a different game depending 
on the conditions and I have learned to 
respect those that don’t drop out more than 
those that pander to the benchrest game 
(conscientious chicken).

 That brings me back to my closing story 
about Penny Penwell and some of his 
old shooting buddies. Back when I was 
President of TSSA, Randy Penwell came to 
me with a request to lower the required 
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targets for the Veteran 
and Senior Veteran All 
State Team. His fear 
was that his dad was 
so competitive, that he 
was going to kill himself 
getting these targets in 
the hot Texas sun. Of 
course, I said I would 
take care of that issue 
for him. Well, word of 
the impending change 
leaked out, and, as I was 
walking to the board 
meeting, I was met by a 
stern looking group, consisting of Penny, 
Charlie Hallman, Al Topham and other 
vets. The verbal fusillade that was directed 
at me actually loosened some of their 
denture work, to where it looked like a 
scene out of the “Alien” movie. I could 
not remember all that was said to me, but 
I did remember a few key points. Amidst 
some comments about my family lineage, 

Thanks again to the sponsors:

 HOA Elizabeth Hoskins
 12-Gauge 3 on 8, Mike Gerschick
 20-Gauge Jamie, Rocky, Gene, Bill and Van
 28-Gauge Jeff Nekuza
 410-Gauge W.G. Edwards Co., LLC, Gary Edwards
 Free Clinic Paul “LP” Giambrone, III
 Shooting Accessories Great Lakes Shooting Arms, Kurt Grates
 Free Entry Fee into 2014 Mr. Penny Shoot, Friends of Mr. Penny
 HOA and Gauge Champion Bronze Statues Friends of Mr. Penny
 All Meals and Saturday Night Shrimp Boil Grand Prairie Gun Club
 Beverages for Shrimp Boil Gene Wills

A Grand Prairie Salute to Penny Penwell

I distinctly remember them saying nobody 
was going to tell them how many targets they 
could shoot, certainly not some young, punk 
TSSA President (I was 54.) Needless to say, 
there was no motion made to lower the target 
requirements, as I was convinced that these 
guys were tough enough to handle anything on 
or off the skeet field.
 With all that said, everyone is looking 
forward to another Penny Penwell shoot next 

year.

continued
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Warren “Mr Penny Penwell” Memorial Shoot

 We would like to thank you for your generous donation, all the time and effort. 
People like you make it possible for us to continue to honor Penny Penwell for this purpose. 
The Penny Penwell Memorial Shoot was created to honor and keep the sport alive that 
he so loved. I want to say thank you to these special people who gave their time and hard 
work - we could not have done this without you. I believe that it was a great success, and 
we are forever grateful to be able to do this for our father.

          Randy & Donny Penwell 

Registration:
 Mike Skidmore
 Jim Speer - also tuned up the
  machines
 Randy Walhood

Photos:
 John Slocum 

Singing Talent:
 Laura Chisum

Special Note:
 Our Shotgun Chairman Gene Wills 
went way above the call of duty and did a 
tremendous amount of work to make the 
Penwell Shoot a great success. In addition 
to cooking the shrimp, Gene cut the grass, 
loaded targets, hauled water, cleaned pots 
and pans, picked up supplies. 

Kitchen:
 Sharon Walhood
 Maryann Jenkins
 Lisa Willhite
 Sandy Edwards
 Mike Shuping
 Nancy Penwell
 Robert Nicholas - fried bacon
 Target Loaders:
 Jason Davidson
 Brad Fitzgerald
 Don Ambrose
 Dan Spence
 Darin Mock
 Bill Schweitzer
 Jason Foshea
 Andrew Wayre
 Jay Warren
 Saturday Shrimp Boil
 Gene Wills
 Don Yeandle
 Opened Targets on Friday 
 Jay Warren
 Ginny Warren
 Nancy Penwell



10

Please provide your own 
ammunition: 7.5s, 8s, or 9s 

only. 
Ammunition available for 

purchase at $6.50/box. 

YTF Shoot for the Future 
Youth shooting sports scholarship fundraiser 

 
May 11th, 2013 

Fossil Pointe Sporting Grounds 
7282 N FM 51, Decatur, TX 76234 

 

Honoring Keith “Doc” Hill 
November 24th, 1950- March 25th, 2013 

 In memory of Doc Hill, the Youth Target Foundation is creating a scholarship 
in his name for a deserving young person who shows exemplary respect and 

honor to his peers and leaders.  
 

Schedule of Events: 
7:30a: Registration & Breakfast 
8:30a: Dedication, Flag Ceremony, 

Awarding of scholarships 
9:45a: Safety Briefing 
10:00a: Shooting Starts 
1:00p: Side Games/Silent 

Auction/Awards Ceremony 
  

Cost: 
Main event: 100 targets 

$70/shooter or $250/4 man team 
 

Jr. Event: 50 targets 
$35/shooter 

 
Includes: Ear & eye protection, 
targets and breakfast 
 
Extras: 

Mulligans: $1/ea or 15 for $10 
Side games: $5 entry 

 
 

Sponsorships Available:  
 
YTF Parent Sponsor: $100 
Signage at 1 station, and at clubhouse and 
name on website. Includes 1 junior 
shooter. 
 
Station Sponsor: $200 
Signage at 1 station and clubhouse, and 
name on website. Includes 1 shooter. 
 
Youth Team Sponsor: $200 
Signage at 1 station and clubhouse, and 
name on website. Includes 1 youth team (4 
shooters on Jr. course) 
 
Register at youthtargetfoundation.org or 
email Tiffani at tiffani@lipstickandlead.com
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Remembering Keith Hill
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Thanks
 Special thanks to Don Yeandle for donating the 
pipe, Don Wooten for laser cutting the gong, and Craig 
Neil having his friend Ben Fry cut the pipe. 

Pistol 
Range 
Gong Ginny and Jay hard at work helping at the shoot

Instructors who have offered their time to help with beginner 
shotgun instruction

50 yd. pistol range gong ready to move to the club

Pistol range gong set on the pistol range

Robert and Gene at the registered shoot
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GPGC 

SWAP MEET 

MAY 11  2013 

1:00 till 5:00 

Bring any shooting, hunting or fishing related 
items, Come buy, sell or trade. 

Tables will be on a first come basis, there is no 
charge for tables. 

 

Questions: Dale Holder   972-971-8332 

teamriverrat@hotmail.com 
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Work Party

The workers this morning, April 6, 2013,  were:
 Will Cartwight    John McGlone
 Ed Dotson    Jim Wilson
 Mike Horton    Jim Grabbe
 Mike Bromhall (drove the skid-steer) Dan Brown

 Mike Horton had his work truck there  and supplied the users 
with 120 V to run drills and saws. He also used used his arc blow gun to 
burn holes in a steel column to allow bolting the tie to the steel column. 
For a short while some creosote started burning because of the flame 
coming thru the steel’s hole. A squirt bottle fashioned by Jim Wilson put 
out the fire. Mike Horton said the creosote dripping on his arm wasn’t 
really fun...when he was burning the hole in the steel column.
 Mike Bromhall, a new member, had his skid-steer, and used it 
to erect the ties that had been bolted together.
 The pictures show that the plywood holding the gravel is badly 
perforated! And later we will need to pour some gravel in from the 
top when the bottom has been made less porous. There is probably 
25 pounds of gravel under where Mike was doing the work on the 15 
yard baffle.
 We succeeded in replacing the RR ties that were badly shot up - 
that protect the overhead baffle support poles - replaced properly.
 We have ~ 12 usable RR ties for other uses, located on the 
concrete pad besides the pistol range. They were moved over from in 
front of the pistol range pad by Mike  Bromhall with his skid-steer, and 
Jim Grabbe and Jim Wilson wrestled them onto the skid-steers’ forks and 
then into final place after Mike B had carried them around the other side 
with the skid-steer. This moving of the ties was done so that when the 
graveling of the parking lot and the road thru the pistol and rifle range 
area is done, they would not be in the way.
      Regards, Dan Brown

Jim Wilson, Ed Dotson and Mike Horton 
locating the 2nd tie pair in front of a overhead 
baffl e column. Mike Bromhall is running the 
skid-steer to hold the ties up.

Jim Wilson, Will Cartwright, Ed Dotson and 
Mike Horton getting the 2nd tie set in place.

Mike Horton, Ed Dotson and Jim 
Wilson securing the tie pair in 
place.

Mike Horton on the ladder, screwing 
some 2 x 6’s in place on the overhead 
baffl e that had been shot up, being 
watched by Mike Bromhall, Ed 
Dotson and Jim Wilson.

Mike Horton on the ladder pounding the 
2x8 piece beside the steel column, with 
Mike Bromhall and Ed Dotson watching.
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New drill pad site on Lower Tarrant Rd. - close to the 
club

New sign on the rifl e range - members please note 
the new requirement in order to lessen the chance of 
ricochets

Chris Collinvitti
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Bullseye Match Results 
April

 April 4: We had 8 participants tonight. It was 
“January in April” weather, cold, clammy and felt like 
southern Alaska in the summer. Yuk.
 The shooters were: Ron McCuller, Mike 
Horton, Floyd Jester, Ed Dotson, Hoa Nguyen, Jim  
Wilson and Jim Grabbe. I was hiding behind the 
camera.
 The high scorers were: Ed Dotson shooting 
second place, scoring 268-6Xs, shooting his M 1911 
45 ACP pistol with a red dot sight, ONE-HANDED.
 Jim Grabbe, high scorer, with a 273-4Xs, using 
his Walthers GSP .22 with a red dot sight, shooting  
ONE -HANDED.
 Hoa Nguyen, third, scoring 245-1X, with 
his M 1911 45, and a red dot sight, shooting ONE-
HANDED. Congratulations guys! I am jealous you can 
do it ONE-HANED.
 The optics type - for those shooters using 
them, is a red dot sight.

 April 11: We had 9 shooters participate  
tonight. It was clear, beautiful evening, with no wind, 
and in the high 60’s. A climate we will wish we would 
have this summer.
 The shooters participating tonight were:  
Meredith Turney and her Dad, Jim Grabbe, Floyd 
Jester, Jim Wilson, Hoa Nguyen, Ed Dotson, Dan 
Brown and MIke  Horton.
 The high scorers were: Floyd Jester, scoring 
third, with an iron sighted  early manufactured Ruger 
Mk I, using a 2-hand hold, scoring 250-3Xs.
 Jim Grabbe, first place, using a Walthers GSP 
and red dot sight, scoring 278-7Xs with a ONE-HAND 
HOLD.
 Dan Brown, second place, using an iron 
sighted Ruger Mk II, scoring 260-3Xs with a 2-hand 
hold.
 Congratulations Jim! He shot a 99 in timed 
fire, one-handed! Wow! And his daughter Meredith 
scored 94 on timed fire! Congratulations Meredith!
 Thanks to Mrs. McCuller for  taking the 
pictures. And thanks to Meredith for keeping score 
with her laptop.
 The score sheet for tonight’s activity on the 
next page.
    Dan Brown

Floyd Jester, Jim Grabbe & Dan Brown

Shooters for April 11th

Shooters for April 4th

Ed Dotson, Jim Grabbe & Hoa Nguyen
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Bullseye Match Results 
April continued

 April 18: We had 12 competitors this 
afternoon. It was in the lower 60’s and a beautiful 
time to be out & about, with the rain having dried up 
and was clear.
 Jana Whaley, Jim Grabbe’s daughter, joined us 
today, recovering after the birth of her 3rd child and 
some cancer problems. Jana, Glad to  have you back!
 The shooters were: Gary Ledbetter, Ed Dotson 
(hiding...), Floyd Jester, Ron McCuller, Joe Maldonado, 
Mike Horton, Hoa Nguyen, Jim Grabbe, Jana Whaley, 
and Dan Brown. Jim Wilson didn’t make this picture, 
Meredith Turney took the picture.
 The high scorers were: Floyd Jester, shooting 
his Mk II Ruger with iron sights, scored 262-3Xs using 
a two-hand hold for 2nd place.
 Hoa Nguyen, shooting a Springfield M 1911 
45 ACP gun and a red dot sight, scored 255-4Xs for 
third place with a ONE-hand hold.
 Jim Grabbe, shooting his .22 Walthers GSP 
with a red dot sight, scored 262-4Xs for first place. He 
used a ONE-hand hold. Congratulations, guys.
 So “X” s are important...
 Thanks to Meredith Turney for taking the 
pictures with her iPhone and for recording the scores.

    Dan Brown 

Floyd Jester, Hoa Nguyen, & Jim Grabbe

Shooters for April 18thShhhootters ffffor AAApr lililil 11188t8thhhh

Fll dd JJ t HH NN && JJi GG bbbb

Shooter Optics
Slow
Fire

Timed
Fire

Rapid
Fire Xs Total Rank Gun Type Hold

Jim Wilson Y 79 89 68 1 236 6 Ruger Mk II Military .22LR 2-Hand
Floyd Jester N 18 54 57 139 8 STI, M1911, 9mm Luger 2-Hand
Jim Grabbe Y 84 96 93 4 273 1 Walthars GSP .22LR 1-Hand
Ron McCuller Y 51 73 68 202 7 Browning Buckmark .22LR 2-Hand
Dan Brown N 70 79 92 1 241 5 Ruger Mk II, 10" bb'l .22LR 2-Hand
Mike Horton Y 75 88 80 3 243 4 Browning Buckmark .22LR 1-Hand
Ed Dotson Y 81 93 94 6 268 2 M1911, 45 ACP 1-Hand
Hoa Nguyen Y 74 91 80 3 245 3 M1911, 45 SCP 1-Hand

It is interesting to note that the high scorers tonight were ALL shooting ONE HANDED. Quite an accomplishment.
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This is the best quality reclaimed shot we have used. It is mostly a mixture of # 8 and 8 1/2. It 

is clean, re-graphited and shinny. We have been loading it for the last year in 12 and 20 gauge 

and recently started loading it in 28 gauge with our MEC 9000 G loader. It loads and shoots 

just fine in 28 gauge too. 

We are placing an order each month to keep this shot coming and everyone's inventories re-

plenished.  

If you need shot, please contact us.  

Best quality reclaimed shot we have used. 

Adriana Gentilini & Johnny DeLeon 
Tel. 214-674-4227  Tel. 214-553-4454 

 

shotorder@gmail.com 

Got Lead Shot?  
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Be Courteous!
Reload the houses when

you fi nish shooting. Pick up your
hulls - clean up the area a

little - use trash cans!

GPGC Board of Directors
Name Home Phone Email
Don Ambrose, President 972-503-7266 donaldambrose@swbell.net 

John Slocum, Vice President 972-602-1600 trapjohn@sbcglobal.net

Jan Heath, Vice President 972-986-8247 

Jeffrey Zwiebel, Secretary 972-490-8438 jeff.zwiebel@mindspring.com

Jason Davidson, Treasurer 214-448-6432 burntorange98@hotmail.com

Dan Brown 972-264-7054 drdanbrown@att.net

Jason Foshea 817-410-1564 fosheajason@hotmail.com

Dale Holder 972-971-8332 teamriverrat@hotmail.com

Mike Pallett 817-466-9292 mwpallett@yahoo.com

Bill Schweitzer 817-329-8828 try8@verizon.net

Jim K. Wilson 972-262-0947 jkw948@yahoo.com

Don Yeandle 817-825-2535 don@extramile2.com

 Jason Foshea, Commercial Manager
 O: 817.410.1564, C: 214.725.0621
 jason@classicfl eet.com

South West Casting
972-876-8428
P.O. Box 257

Ferris, Texas 75115

Steve Pearson George Pearson

The Gold Standard of Lead Bullets


